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To the Lions of District 13 OH 2 

 

 

What a great comeback on membership this past 90 days! After reaching -63 

members, we are now at -38. Thanks to all the Clubs that increased their 

membership. The year is winding down with just 30 days left as your Gover-

nor and it’s been a memorable year so far. Please try to keep those on the 

fence to remain Lions so our losses are minimal. 

 

The only thing left on the big schedule is our International Convention the 

end of June into July. Hope everyone going is looking for a great 100th Cen-

tennial Celebration.  

 

Most Clubs are into the Installation of Officers and Awards time of the year. 

This is your time to acknowledge those who served above and beyond the call 

of duty. Congrats to all those who have met anniversary milestones and ser-

vice recognition. You totally earned it!! 

 

I will write a final newsletter article at the end of the month to report our 

final numbers. Let’s keep on track for Governor-elect Greg and his staff as we 

venture into a new Lions year!! 
 

See you soon, 

DG Steve 

O. L. D. Q. 
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Lions of 13 OH 2 

It’s GREAT to be a Lion it’s FUN to be a 

Lion 

 

It’s truly amazing how fast time goes as 

another Lions Year is about to draw to a 

close. A few things to remember: 

First and foremost, this is a time of year 

to really work on retention. 

As we get ready to go into our summer 

break, do you have any members you have 

not seen in awhile?? 

Do you have any new members who still 

are not sure "what Lions is about?"  

NOW is the time to spend a few minutes 

having a conversation with those persons.  

Helping others thru service and the 

friends we make are a few of the best 

things about Lions.  SHARE the joy. 

 

My wife and I are currently working on 

our final plans for the International con-

vention in Chicago. 

We feel truly blessed that "our year" is in 

a place where we can have a large number 

of people from our district at International 

Convention.  We look forward to spend-

ing quality time with members of our dis-

trict as well as many other Ohio Lion 

friends we have made and some new 

friends I'm sure we will make while there. 

 

In next month’s newsletter we will detail 

more of what our goals are for the up-

coming Lions year as well as how we hope 

to get there. 

A few are making our district 2020 by 

2020 

A new Lion of the Year per Zone with a 

District Lion of the Year 

Our membership contest featuring a Jim 

Coffey award PRESENTED by Jim Coffey 

The STEPS run walk for pediatric cancer 

Vision screenings 

and a few more things 

 

Till then travel safe HAVE FUN BEING A 

LION and hope to see you somewhere 

soon 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings—welcome to June and gearing 

up for another terrific Lions Year! The 

State Convention held at Kalahari was 

well-attended and included memorable 

meetings and events, including, of course, 

the celebration of 100 years of Lionism! 

Helen Keller and Melvin Jones re-

enactments were excellent; congratula-

tions to all participants and all attendees. 

Also, a big “thank you” to the State Con-

vention  Lions Committee and all Lions 

who made the event possible! 

 

The District 13 OH2 Leadership Training 

held in Ashland at Trinity Lutheran 

Church May 6, 2017 proved successful 

and well-attended as well. We had a great 

turn-out and left with new ideas for our 

clubs. Thanks to the OH2 Lions Clubs for 

encouraging their members to be there. 

Thanks, too, to Lion Ann Miller and her 

team who again made the event a great 

success. Well done! 

 

As the Lions year 2017 nears an end, look 

ahead: to new membership, to club activi-

ties, to the Chicago International Conven-

tion, to the US/Canada Forum—the list 

goes on. Thanks again to out-going Dis-

trict Governor Steve Cochie and his offic-

ers for leadership and accomplishments 

for the year, and a big welcome to in-

coming District Governor Greg Hess and 

his officers as they begin their year July 1. 

For future reference, I will be attending 

the Super Weekend June 2-4 at Salt Fork 

State Park; in addition, I will be traveling 

parts of the rest of the summer. I hope 

you received a copy of my 2017-2018 

Club Visitation Schedule. If you note 

changes I/we need to make, do not hesi-

tate to contact me. My cell phone # is 419

-685-1113; my email address is  kauf-

mankeith151@yahoo.com. Stay in 

touch…it’s great to be a Lion!! 

    

 I cannot believe there is still a month to 

go before I officially become 2nd VDG, 

what an exciting couple of months since 

District Convention it has been. I first 

would like to congratulate Governor Ste-

ve on a fabulous year. He and his crew 

also did a wonderful job with Convention, 

I know all too well the challenging task of 

putting on a successful convention, and 

they did a great job. This year, for the first 

time, my wife and I attended the entire 

weekend of the MD13 Convention. What 

an enjoyable time we had, not only with 

the special Saturday events at Cedar 

Point, but also meeting fellow Lions from 

around the state as well as from outside 

of Ohio. I would encourage any Lion that 

enjoys socializing with fellow Lions and 

gaining ideas that can be taken back to 

your own club, consider attending next 

year’s state convention. 

 

In May, I had the opportunity to assist in 

the district officer training school. During 

our discussion, we talked about some of 

the opportunities available for individuals 

to gain knowledge on motivation, team-

work, and leadership, three topics im-

portant not only in our Lions activities but 

also in our daily lives. One outstanding 

resource that we did not discuss, as we 

were out of time, is the LCI website. This 

site has many informative online learning 

opportunities for bettering ourselves and 

our clubs. Another newer web based 

training is lionsuniversity.org, this learning 

program is put together by the USA/

Canada Leadership Forum. It has a lengthy 

list of potential course work and like the 

LCI website is a learn at your own pace 

program.    

  

For any of you that truly wish to better 

your leadership and team working skills, 

this fall (not confirmed yet but I believe 

October 20-22) MD13 will again be hold-

ing a Regional Lions Leadership Institute. 

This is a classroom based program taught 

by outstanding individuals from around the 

state. There are three levels to this pro-

gram and I have been fortunate to have 

attended two of them. Space is limited and 

the minimal cost is well worth it for what 

you gain in this weekend. If you are inter-

ested in attending RLLI please contact 

Lion Ann Miller or myself and we will get 

you more information, but please do not 

delay. 

 

I look forward to this upcoming year of 

working with Governor Greg, 1st VDG 

Keith, and with all of you to make this 

year an outstanding one for all the clubs 

and members in this district. The most 

vulnerable members of our society need  

someone to lend them a helping hand in 

the times of their greatest need. Our  

 

DGE  Greg 1st VDGE Keith 

2nd VDGE Kenny 

mailto:kaufmankeith151@yahoo.com
mailto:kaufmankeith151@yahoo.com
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2nd DGE  Kenny 

communities need LIONS, and our com-

munities need you! Are you ready to meet 

the challenge? 

 

Next month, things become clearer with 

2020 VISION! 

kennyrschuck@gmail.com 

 

Lion’s Speak:  Those Pesky  

Lions Abbreviations 
 

While at  this year State Convention a 

new Lion asked, “What is it with all these 

initials?  Everyone here seems to have a 

set of initials before their name.”  So to 

strip away some of the mystery, here are 

the abbreviations commonly used by Li-

ons: 

 

LCI Lions Clubs International

 MD        Multiple District 

IP International President 

 CC        Council Chairperson 

PIP Past International President

 PCC      Past Council Chairman 

VP Vice President  

 MDS      Multiple District Secre-

tary 

ID International Director 

 MDT      Multiple District Treas-

urer 

PID     Past International Director 

 

District    

 Other 

DG     District Governor  

 GMT     Global Membership 

Team 

PDG Past District Governor 

 GLT      Global Leadership Team 

VDG Vice District Governor 

 GST      Global Service Team 

CS      Cabinet Secretary  

  

CT      Cabinet Treasurer 

CST    Cabinet Secretary Treasurer 

ZC      Zone Chairperson 

 

1.  If the title begins with the letter I, such as 

IPDG, it indicates Immediate Past. 

2.  Sometimes 1VDG and 2VDG will be used 

to differentiate the First & Second Vice Dis-

trict Governors.   PCC Jeff Hillis 

 

 

Ohio Convention                                

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Dining, surrounded by a sea of Ohio red 

jackets. 

 

Eyeglasses  

Mission  

Information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Display 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Award 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

State  Committee Meetings 

 

 

 

Another Successful OH-2 Leader-

ship Training Day 
 

The Global Leadership Team along with 

lots of help welcomed about 200 OH-2 

Incoming Officers of district Lions and 

Lioness Clubs and other interested mem-

bers to our annual leadership training day 

at Trinity Lutheran Church in Ashland on 

Saturday, May 6. 

 

As something new, we offered a chance to 

do hands-on training using the new Plus 

Optix vision screening equipment. PDG 

Sonny Barker and Lion Sandy Best put this 

together. An added pressure for the day 

was an actual screening opportunity at the 

local fairgrounds. PDG Sonny did our key-

note presentation and then spearheaded 

that event, while Lion Sandy handled the 

school session. Thank you to both for a 

job well done. 

 

We also owe a big thank you to session 

presenters: Presidents/Vice Presidents by 

2nd VDG Elect Ken Schuck and Zone 8 

Chair JJ Biddinger; Secretaries by current 

CS PDG Myron Amstutz, Incoming CS Bill 

Harner and PDG Ron Lutz; Treasurers by 

current CT Dave Omlor and Incoming CT 

Mike Kelly; Membership Chairs by District 

GMT Kevin Reidy with help from IPDG 

Carolyn Brook; Public Relations and Social 

Media by Assistant Zone 2 Chair Connie 

Cole and Zone 4 Chair Kerry Parker; and 

Tail Twisters by perennial favorite Lion 

Lottie Larue. 

 

District 13 Club banner patches and/or 

rockers were earned by the following 

clubs who had incoming president, secre-

tary, treasurer and membership chair pre-

sent:  

1st year :  Lorain Harbor  Z-4; 

Madison Twp. & Upper Sandusky   

Z-5;  and Bellville  Z-6                

2nd year:  Rowsburg  Z-7                                                                                                           

4th year:  Tiffin  Z-2; Ontario  Z-

6; and Perrysville  Z-8                                                                    

5 th and every year since program 

began: Plymouth  Z-5 and Hayes-

ville  Z-8                    

Submitted by OH-2 GLT 

Coordinator Ann Miller                                                                                 

2nd VDGE Kenny 
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Ashland Evening 
 

The Installation of Officers meeting was 

May 18, 2017. District Governor Lion 

Steve Cochie was our special guest.   Dis-

trict Governor Lion Steve gave a special 

presentation of two achievements to Lion 

Ev Shonkwiler. Lion Ev was given a Dis-

trict plaque for serving many years as the 

Treasurer of the District Philanthropic 

Fund and a small statute to show his entry  

the District 13B-OH2 Hall of Fame. 

 

Governor Lion Steve presented a Melvin 

Jones Fellowship Award to Lion Larry 

Briggs. 

 

PDG Lion Myron Amstutz presented the 

Ohio Lions Eye Research Foundation 

Leadership Award to Third VP Lion Ed 

Krakora and the Dick Bryan Fellowship 

Award (diabetes award) to Lion Janet Ru-

fener. PDG Lion Myron also presented 

the International Silver Centennial 

Achievement Award to Lion Clarence 

Hofer. 

 

Lion President Bill Snyder presented the 

Lion of the Year Award to Lion Carol 

Dickson. He also presented Presidential 

Awards to Lions Carolyn Purdy, Dean 

Leiendecker, Tim Leslie and Don Price. 

 

Incoming Lion President Paul Goard pre-

sented the President's Award to outgoing 

Lion President Bill Snyder.    The current 

president discussed his accomplishments 

for his year, and the incoming president 

discussed his goals for his year. 

 

Ashland Evening Lions had four teams in 

the PDG Golf event on June 4. 

 

     

Avon 

Avon Lions Club awarded two $1,000.00 

scholarships to Justin Laadergard and Lau-

ren Wittschen at Avon High School Aca-

demic Awards Night. The scholarships 

were named after one of the founding 

members, William H. Bommer and are 

awarded annually to students who not 

only perform well academically but have a 

history of community service.  The Avon 

Lions Club has granted over $20,000.00 in 

scholarships and this year’s scholarships 

support the Centennial Service Challenge 

for Youth.   

 
 
The Avon Lions participated in the annual 

Avon Pride Day project.  In partnership 

with the City of Avon and the Lorain 

County Solid Waste Management District, 

Avon Lions Club members planted flow-

ers, spread mulch and cleaned the Lions 

Community Center at Northgate Park.  

This project supported the Centennial 

Service Challenge for the Environment. 

 

 
 
Avon Lions and Leo Club members 

marched in the Veterans of Foreign Wars 

Post 7035 annual Memorial Day Parade in 

Avon.  Lion Pete Reifschneider drove his 

Corvette and the Lion made a special ap-

pearance.  Leo Club members distributed 

candy to parade attendees along the pa-

rade route.  At the conclusion of the pa-

rade Avon Lions Club members joined in 

a special tribute to past and present mem-

bers of our armed forces.  

 

Bascom 

Twelve Lions and two guests were pre-

sent for the April 18 meeting.  Outgoing 

Zone Twelve Lions and two guests were 

present for the April 18 meeting.  

 Outgoing Zone Zone Chair Bob 

Swartzmiller introduced the incoming 

Zone 2 Chair for the coming 2017-2018 

Lion Year, Connie Cole.  Connie, accom-

panied by her husband, Keith, are both 

members of the Tiffin Lions Club.  Con-

gratulations Zone Chair Connie and a big 

thanks to Lion Bob Swartzmiller as he 

concludes his second term as Zone Chair-

man.  A great job Lion Bob and the Zone 

thanks you!  

Nineteen Lions, spouses, and friends as-

sisted in sponsoring and serving the dinner 

at the May 2 Senior Awards Night at 

Hopewell-Loudon High School.  It was 

encouraging to have Lion Francis Reinhart 

join the club members for the evening.  

Congratulations to the scholarship win-

ners:  Elizabeth Erlanger, Alexis Feindel, 

and Grace Portentoso.  Each received a 

$1000 scholarship, which was based on 

grade point average, community service, 

citizenship, leadership, and essays written 

on personal and career goals.  The Bas-

com Lions have proudly sponsored this 

award for 18 consecutive years.  Congrat-

ulations to the winners and thanks to all 

the participants!  Our thanks also goes to 

Lion David L. Cramer for heading the 

Past, Present and Future 
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Past, Present and Future 

Bascom continued 

 
Scholarship Committee. 

June 20 Dinner Meeting at Bascom United 

Methodist Church - 7:00 pm.    Spouses 

are invited to join us.  This will be the 

induction of new members and the instal-

lation of new officers for Lion Year 2017-

2018.   

Bucyrus 

The Bucyrus Lions Club is presenting one 

or two trees to be planted at Lions Park.   

 

Pastor Dan Rebon spoke to the group 

about an event coming up in Bucyrus 

called “Hope over Heroin” and the club 

agreed to donate to the expenses.  The 

club has donated books to places where 

children might be waiting for their parents.  

Many books were donated to drug recov-

ery homes for parents to share with their 

children when the children come to visit.  

More than 400 books are being distribut-

ed. 

 

Zone Chairman Dave Schwenning visited 

the club and updated them on Crawford 

County Project Lifesaver.  He also pre-

sented PCC Jeff Hillis with a Builder’s 

Membership Key for sponsoring 10 mem-

bers.   

 

A local columnist is doing an article for “It 

Happened in Crawford County” about the 

3 county Lions Clubs. 

 

A large box of low vision equipment was 

received from an estate and some has 

already been distributed to the Vision 

Problems Support Group.   

 

A Bucyrus Lions team went to the Marion 

Trivia Contest and finished in 2nd place. 

 

Bellevue 

 

Spaghetti dinner was served to around 

ninety-one people.   Good compliments 

on dinner. 

 

Annual leadership training in Ashland.  

This year Lion Jenifer Oney got the pleas-

ure of riding down (and back) with Lions 

Jim,David, and Jack. 

 

Ohio State Convention was held at Kala-

hari resort.  Lion Jennifer Oney and Lion 

Jim helped direct people traffic Saturday 

morning to the different events.  In the 

evening, Lion David, Jim, Dottie and Lion 

Ann went to Cedar Point via a bus shuttle 

from Kalahari for dinner and to see a 

presentation by Melvin Jones and Helen 

Keller (reenactment),  both very good.  

Heard our sitting International President 

Bob Corlew give a very good talk about 

Lions over the 100 years.  It was a special 

treat for our Ohio Lions to have him pre-

sent.  

Castalia 

 The Clubhouse received its annual clean-

up prior to the May 2 meeting. Lion Tim 

expressed his "thanks" to all the members 

that worked this project. Lion Elaine will 

work her magic on the landscape in the 

coming weeks. 

 

Sandusky Bike Week activities will be held 

downtown Sandusky this year according 

to Lion Jack. The Bike Week schedule is 

as follows; Thursday, June 1 st, 3:00 PM to 

close ; Friday, June 2 nd, noon to close ; 

Saturday, June 3 rd, 11:00 AM to close. 

The booth will be located by Peddlers 

Alley this year.  

   

The 22nd . Annual Castalia Lions Club 4-

Man Golf Scramble will be held at Sleepy 

Hollow Golf Course June 18, 2017 with a 

7:30 AM Shotgun Start. To signup for this 

golf outing please contact Lions John Cul-

len 419-656-0101, Steve Sessler 419-202-

2341. 

 

Lion Randy and his group installed the 

new sign across the Duck Pond in time for 

the Memorial Day Celebration. The com-

munity is very pleased with the new addi-

tion to our annual signage.  

 

Lions John Mulgrew and P. D. G. Stan Ho-

merick completed a handicap ramp for the 

Castalia Historical Society building. Pic-

tures are attached of that completed pro-

ject.  

(Ed. Note—pictures on page 9) 

 

Colonel Crawford 

 

Margie Watt  is recuperating at home, 

getting more and more strength each 

passing day.                          . 

 

Keep Lion Tracy in our thoughts and pray-

ers with the passing  of her brother a 

week or so ago. 

 

We have  taken 1156 pairs of glasses to 

Columbus since January 1st of this year 

and have collected another 203 pair for 

the next trip. 

 

We accepted the resignation of Greg Flan-

nigan at our last club meeting. 

 

Hayesville 

 

The Hayesville Lions Club met May 18 at 

the Hayesville United Methodist Church 

for  dinner.  Afterwards, the club went to 

the Vermillion Institute for a tour of the 

beautifully renovated building. 

  

Steve McQuillin, owner, said the Vermil-

lion Institute was built in 1843 and re-

ceived the state charter in 1845.  It was 

affiliated with the Presbyterian Church and 

originally was designed for a col-

lege.  These plans were greatly impacted 

by the Civil War. The old building had a 

chapel and dormitories for men and wom-

en in a building with no plumbing.  Rec-

ords were sent to Wooster but a fire de-

stroyed the records. Wooster gave the 

Institute back to Hayesville and it became 

the Hayesville High School until 

1927.  Photos were displayed showing 

what the original building looked like be-

fore it was restored.  

 

Steve and two other men are renovating 

the old Hardware Store and painting the 

outside of the building to colors  
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Past, Present and Future 

Hayesville continued 

 

outside of the building to colors from an 

earlier period.  The Hardware had a bas-

ketball court over it and the Town Hall is 

now the Opera House.  Hayesville is get-

ting a face lift and a lift to everyone who 

loves the community. 

  

May 29 was the Memorial Day Parade.  

 

The Hayesville Lions met June 1 at the 

Pump House for a delicious meal and In-

stallation of Officers. Past Council Chair-

man Forrest Conrad inducted two new 

members.Donna Geary was sponsored by 

her son, Bob Moorman and Tim Kieb was 

sponsored by Bill Harner.   

 

Lion Bill Harner gave chevrons to those 

who had perfect attendance.They were:  1 

year - Sue Kelly;  2 yrs - Don Herr;  5 yrs. 

- Carl Fulmer, Linda Fulmer, and Dave 

Nebergall; 9 yrs - Deb Kyle & Jim Slater; 

10 yrs. -Marc Morgan & Tresa Hess;  11 

yrs. - Darlene Schuck & Ken Schuck; 14 

yrs. - Jim Tugend;  15 yrs. - Greg 

Hess;  16 yrs. - Mike Kelly;  17 yrs. - 

Shirley Slater;  18 yrs. - Robin Bow-

man;  21 yrs - Betty Harner & Mary Anne 

Forbes;  48 yrs. - Andy Anderson;  55 yrs. 

- Bill Harner; 57 yrs. - Don Ritchie;  63 

yrs. - Gene Yeater. 

 

Mohawk Lioness 

 
Thank you notes were received from Syc-

amore UCC Food Pantry; “Build a Better-

World” summer reading; Mr. Crissinger 

(guitar guest night); McCutchville Ball Park 

and 1st National Bank. 

Easter donut sales was best ever—131 

dozen. THANKS!  

 Kindergarten vision screening is being 

done May 4 & 5 with new Plus Optix 

equipment.  Fast, easy, wonderful!! 

Norwalk 

We received thank you from the Boy 

Scouts and FTMC Foundation.  

 

Sight and Hearing committee noted we 

sent out two machines and we have one 

coming back and one in stock.   

Parade committee reported the prizes are 

sent for the raffle and tickets are being 

printed.  Thanks to Sheila Baldwin for 

working on this. The raffle proceeds go to 

the Historical society and they will put 

towards repairing a leaky roof.  

 

The board voted to donate $200 for the 

NHS after prom committee and $100 to 

the Salvation Army golf outing.  

Ontario 

 

The Ontario Lion's Club has been quite 

busy in the month of May, We inducted 

our new slate of officers for the 2017-

2018 year at our 64th Charter Night din-

ner. The induction was performed by 

PDG Lion Sonny Barker. 

 

 
 

This Memorial Day weekend we will have 

our concession trailer out at Lowe's 

Home Improvement on Lexington Spring-

mill Road. Saturday, Sunday, Monday.  We 

will also be back there on June 11-12th 

weekend.  

 

On Wednesday May 24th, we handed out 

6 certificate and shirts for the GOOD 

Program for 4th graders at Stingel Ele-

mentary School, and also later that night 

we handed out two $500 scholarships for 

Ontario High graduates. 

 
(in photo Lion member and Mayor Randy 

Hutchinson, Lion Secretary Lion Mille 

Keith, Winner Zach Watts, and winner 

Eric Miller, and Lion President Bryan 

Dwiggins)  

 

Perrysville 

Here is a photo from the State Conven-

tion held at Kalahari resort and Cedar 

Point. May 12-13. Attendee’s from the 

Perrysville Lions Club PDG Dana Zody, 

LEO Casey Rush, Mike Rush, Traci Rush 

and  Julianne Zody. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After plac-

ing about 

600 Flags 

on veteran’s graves at 

Green Lawn Cemetery 

and on the Union Town 

Cemetery and fence 

the Directors met at 

the Subway in Loudonville for a directors 

meeting.  
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Republic 

 

President Scott M called the Republic Li-

ons' Club to order on May 22,2017 at 

8:00 PM in the shelter at the Park.    He 

thanked those who helped with the Park.  

 

Lion Matt M announced that Andrew 

Boardman and Shelby Laughlin received 

this year's scholarships. 

 

Lion Nevin R moved to donate $ 100.00 

to the Republic Community Vacation Bible 

School. 

 

June 26, 2017 is the night for the installa-

tion of officers at the  Town Hall. 

 

A thank you note was received from the 

American Legion and the Auxillary for 

donation of $ 200.00 for sending students 

to Boys'  State and Girls' State. 

 

Rowsburg 

 

Rowsburg Lions sanded and refinished the 

floor of the old Rowsburg two room 

school house.  The building is used for 

club meetings, pancake breakfasts, chicken 

BBQ, and rented to the public for reun-

ions, etc.  It was last occupied by school 

children in 1939.  Many thanks to the club 

members that helped with this project. 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                              

                                                  

 

 

Old Fort 

Donated $308 of the $924 needed for 

Elementary Field Day T-Shirts. 

Donated $200 to freshman, Allison 

Schultze $200 for 4H trip to Japan.  She 

will give us a program. 

 

The Achievement Banquet was well at-

tended by approximately 200.    A big 

thank you goes out to the Fort Seneca 

Church for serving the meal. Scholarship 

winners were:  Jordan Magers $1250 Uni-

versity of Toledo daughter of Chris and 

Laura Magers, Peyton Miller $1000 Hei-

delberg University daughter of Mark and 

Ann Miller, Trey Hossler $750 Trine Uni-

versity son of Brad and Jennifer Hossler, 

Eric Bell $500 Jessup Scott Honors Col-

lege at UT son of John and Cindy DeRan, 

Emily Manasian $500 Miami University 

daughter of Ted and Kelly Manasian. 

 

Many thanks to Sandy Best, Pat and Kim 

Gyuras, Gary and Charlotte Cole, Brad 

and Pat Fry for screening the vision of 40 

incoming  Old Fort kindergarten-

ers.    Sandy also reported that she has 

trained all but one of the other clubs in 

Zone 2 with the new vision screener we 

acquired with a grant.   

 

 

 

Vermilion 

 

Chairman Dan Dean collected money at 

the first meeting of the month for our 

Food Pantry. 

 

 

Pride Day was Saturday, May 20.  We 

furnished donuts and coffee, milk or juice 

for all those who participated in this Com-

munity Day of cleaning up our different 

areas of the city.   Leos were there to 

help also.  Twelve workers then went out 

to our property and cleaned the trailers 

for the upcoming Fish Festival.   

 

Zone Chairman Jim Ruffing  said  Presi-

dent Aaron Dunn will be Jim's Assistant 

Zone Chairman for the upcoming year. 

 

Our 3 digit raffle is going on this 

month.  One can win $100 depending on 

t h e  d a i l y  l o t t e r y  n u m b e r s . 

 

Sign up sheets were going around  for 

those who wish to attend the Installation 

Dinner on Tuesday, June 20, at The Nest. 

 

We have a few members going to the 

International Convention in Chicago. 

 

Vermilion's Annual Fish Festival will be 

held on Friday, June 16, through Sunday, 

June 18.  We will be selling  tasty perch 

sandwiches,  delicious homemade french 

fries,  all beef hot dogs and water, pop, 

and coffee.  Come and enjoy Father's Day 

w e e k e n d  w i t h  u s . 

 

Hope that everyone has an enjoyable sum-

mer. 

 

Castalia continued 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Past, Present and Future 



10  

Fostoria 

Fostoria Lions had Vision Screening Train-

ing on May 18th by Lion Sandy Best in 

preparation of their preschool screening 

in June.  This screening will be held in co-

ordination with the Summer Library Read-

ing Program.  Lions will be onsite several 

Wednesday's to screen the preschoolers 

during their Reading Program.   

Lion Becky is screening the eyes of 2 year 

old Oliver Podach, great grandson of Li-

ons Marion & Sandy Simpson . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
PDG/President Pete presenting awards to 

several of our younger Lions  

 

 

 

 

 

Tiffin 

Five Tiffin Lions prepared craft and other 

materials for Relay for Life. One camper 

will be attending camp in July at Camp 

Echoing Hills. 

Tiffin Lions conducted four days of vision 

screening at two preschool sites. 

 

Lorain Harbor 

Our Mother’s Day flower sale was a huge 

success!  Our sincere thanks to Apples of 

Lorain for allowing us to set p and sell our 

flowers (and do a little PR, too).  Kids 

loved the candy flowers for their mom, 

and we gave away as many as we sold, 

(those adorable eyes just worked our 

hearts!!). 

Five of our Lions attended Leadership 

school May 6th, learning more and more 

about our offices and how we can make 

our time as the elected office we hold a 

better and more productive time.  We 

also received our first patch and rocker 

for attendance at the school.  Hope this 

will be an annual event from now on.  

Thanks to all who attended. 

 

Past, Present and Future 
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